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December 15, 2023 
 

Merry Christmas from our corner of the Lord’s Field!  
 
Warm greetings to all! We trust that this letter finds you blessed in the presence of the Lord. We 
write with hearts full of gratitude and appreciation for your unwavering support, both in faithful 
prayers and generous financial contributions. Your dedication has played a significant role in the 
numerous impactful endeavors we've been able to undertake, and we are excited to share some 
highlights with you. 
 
Firstly, we rejoice in the news of Serapio's release from the Reynosa 
prison and his newfound mission of preaching on the streets in 
Guatemala. Your support has helped transform lives and open doors 
for men and women seeking redemption and a new life with Christ. 

 
Additionally, your contributions 
have facilitated the delivery of an 
essential piece of medical 
equipment to the prison in 
Matamoros, improving the health 
and well-being of the women 

within its walls.  
 

The ongoing success of the Bible Institute, with presently 
over 90 inmates in the prisons of Reynosa and Santa 
Adelaida, is a testament to the positive influence your 

support has had on the spiritual growth of many. 
 
As we approach this Christmas season, we cannot help but reflect on the true reason for this 
joyous time. Though there is war and violence in the land of our Lord’s birth, we are reminded of 
the angelic proclamation in Luke 2:14, "Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace, good 
will toward men." In the midst of all the world’s turmoil, God’s message of peace and goodwill 
still remains a guiding light. 

 

 
From left to right: Prison Doctor – Titus Shuecraft  
Gary Morgan and Prison Warden – Maira Aguilar 

Serapio preaching on the streets  
of Guatemala 
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Delivering the Gospel of Liberty to those incarcerated in the prisons of México 
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Luke 2:11   
 

For unto you is 
born  this day in 

the city of David a 
Saviour, which is 
Christ the Lord. 

 
The birth of our Savior, His 33 years among us as both God and 
man, and the sacrifice He made for our redemption are at the 
forefront of our reflections. In the midst of uncertainties and 
conflicts, we find peace in the eternal truth encapsulated in the 
Christmas story. 
 

This Christmas season, as we lend our assistance with the 
preparations for the prison children's Christmas festivities, by 
delivering the candy for the two prisons, we are reminded that our 
greatest gift is found in Christ Jesus. May we hold fast to the 
essence of Luke 2:14, keeping Him first in our lives, and 
spreading the message of peace and God’s goodwill to all. 
 

Once again, thank you for your steadfast support. We are truly grateful 
for your partnership in spreading hope, love, and the transformative 
message of Christmas. 
 

We wish you and your loved ones a blessed 
Christmas and a joyous New Year. 
 

From our corner of “His” field, 
 

Gary, Brenda, and Joey Morgan 

 Director of Social Department - Ana Laura –  
Her assistant – Javier Blanco – Gary Morgan 

For your Convenience contributions to 
Lighthouse Holiness Ministries may also be 

made by using: 
 

Zelle       → → → 
Cash App  → → 
 
 
 
 
PayPal  → → → → 

Account # for both: 
956-313-4613 

 


